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This report addresses items that were still unresolved at the time of our last report at the annual meeting in April.

1.)
Countour Methodology

At issue: how many radials should be used when drawing contours to determine overlap of proposed trunked systems.  One view holds it is sufficient to use DHAAT, which employs three radials.  The other believes that a broader view is required to ensure non-overlap and that a composite radial approach should be used.  The task force has reached a majority consensus position that favors using composite radials and recommends this method to FACs.  But at least one FAC prefers the DHAAT method and will continue to use it.  However, in the event of a conflict between applicants/licensees coordinated by different FACs,and if the source of the conflict can be traced to the differing radial methods used, a decision will be rendered based on the results of the more conservative, composite radial method.

2.)
Mobile Only Systems

At issue: how are incumbent mobile only systems taken into consideration when coordinating a proposed trunked system.  At the annual meeting we recommended use of an interim method which the task force has now rejected.  We recommend instead that contours be calulated for incumbent mobile only systems using the following values:

Antenna Height:
4 meters (12 ft) - This is a compromise to cover the range from 2 meters (6 ft) to 6 meters (20 ft).

Elevation:
Actual.  Either use the value shown on the authorization, or if no elevation value is shown, the elevation should be calculated for the geographic coordinates listed.  (Such coordinate-finding software is readily available.)


Power:

ERP, when listed.  If ERP is not shown on the authorization, 




OUTPUT power should be used.


The task force notes this methodology is an attempt to provide some degree of protection the majority of ‘mobile-only’ systems currently authorized.  It is unlikely that a method could be developed to protect all types of mobile-only systems all of the time.  If this method does not appear to provide adequate protection to some unique incumbent systems, those licensees should be encouraged to modify their systems to more accurately reflect their actual usage.  This is in their own best interests.


We also note that the task force still needs to address how to protect mobiles that are associated with the mobile relay stations licensed under separate call signs from the mobiles, as is often the case in the VHF high band.

3.)
Hold Frequencies

At issue: implementing an inter-coordinator electronic notification procedure for those frequencies being held by an FAC while an applicant obtains trunking consent.  CET is on the verge of completing their internal programming and we are hopeful the procedure will be operational by the end of this month.  APCO, ITA, and PCIA are ready to implement.

Clarification:
In the task force report distributed at the annual meeting, there was an error in item #5, Derating of Adjacent Channel Incumbents.  The derating factor should have been designated as 19.5 dB (not dBw).  Lastly, the FIT-maintained LMCC website has been modified to include a series of slides that graphicly illustrate the trunking requirements. You can view the site at <www.fcclicense.com/refguide/main.html>.  (Thanks to Ralph Haller for the slides and the dB/dBw clarification.)

